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          West Regional Office, 1 Civic Centre Court, 2nd floor, Toronto, ON M9C 2B3 
        Tel:  416-396-9182  

 
 

 
November 2, 2016 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians and Community Members:  
 
As a follow-up to my October 26, 2016 letter, I am writing you to provide an update regarding the 
Program Area Review that began this fall involving  Armour Heights PS, Broadlands PS, Denlow 
PS, Don Valley MS, Dunlace PS, Harrison PS, Owen PS, Rippleton PS, St. Andrew’s JHS, Windfields 
JHS, and York Mills CI.   
 
You may already know that the Program Area Review Team (PART) completed its work and made 
several recommendations that were included in the October 26, 2016 letter.  The PART’s report 
with its recommendations can be found on the TDSB’s website (details in last paragraph of this 
letter).   
 
I would like to let you know that staff has reviewed the PART’s recommendations and is in 
agreement with all of them.  The next step in the process is to present staff’s recommendations to 
the Board of Trustees for approval.   
 

• School board staff will present a report with recommendations to the Board’s Planning 
and Priorities Committee on Wednesday, November 16,  2016 at 5:00 p.m.  The 
location is 5050 Yonge Street, Committee Room A.  If you would like to share your thoughts 
in person or in writing with Trustees, please contact Linda Mendonca at 
linda.mendonca@tdsb.on.ca by 4:00 p.m. on Monday, November 14, 2016.  For more 
information, please go to www.tdsb.on.ca/boardroom and click on Delegations. 

 
• The Planning and Priorities Committee’s recommendations regarding the Program Area 

Review will be presented to the Board of Trustees at a meeting on Wednesday, 
November 23,  2016.  The Board will make the final decisions about the schools in the 
review. 

 
If you have any questions about the approval process, please feel free to contact me.  Information 
about the review can be found  by visiting the TDSB’s website 
(www.tdsb.on.ca/accommodationreviews) and selecting Program Area Reviews from 
the drop-down menu and 2016 – York Mills CI Cluster Review.  
 
Regards,  

 
Kathleen Garner 
Superintendent of Education  
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c.c. Gerri Gershon, Trustee Ward 13 

 Jennifer Arp, Trustee Ward 8 
 Ken Lister, Trustee Ward 17 

       Vicky Branco, SOE 
 Curtis Ennis, SOE 
 Audley Salmon, SOE 

 
 
 
 
 
 

English This document contains important information.  Please take it  to someone 
who can read English or to your School Office so that they can arrange for an 
interpreter or translation. 

French Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le montrer à une personne 
qui comprend l’anglais écrit ouau bureau de votre école qui prendra les dispositions requises 
pour engager un interprète ou un traducteur. 

Farsi 

 

Korean 

 

Mandarin 
(Simplified)  
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